In the early 1950's Harlow College had a scout group, namely 10th Harlow. **Peter Madsen** has stumbled across the slip and letter below in that connection indicating our scoutmaster was Mr. Bushnell. I wonder how many remember?

1.st.Aug. 1951.

The annual scout camp will be held at Torquay from the 31st. Aug. until the 14th. Sept. 1951.

I shall be gratful therefore, if you can let me know as soon as possible, if your son will be able to come.

Full information about the camp is enclosed.

P. C. Madson Log.

Yours sincerely,

PLEASE & TEAR OFF

SCOUTMASTER -

To be completed by the Parent and returned to :

E.H. Bushnell. C/0.97, Greatdown Rd. Hanwell, W.7.

PERMISSION O IS GRANTED FOR THE U/M. SCOUT TO ATTEND THE CAMP.

Please find enclosed, the sum of £5. 0. 0. being the full amount required.

SIGNED....

DATE....

K. L. DAMES, M.A., OXON.
J. S. GRUBB, M.A., OXON.
HEADMASTERS.

TELEPHONE: SCHOOL HOUSE, HARLOW 3255. HARLOW COLLEGE,

October 23rd, 1951.

Dear Mr. Madsen,

I am informed by Mr. Bushnell that the sum of £2.0.0 is still owing for Scout Uniform for Peter. As the Outfitters are now asking for settlement I shall be pleased to receive your cheque as soon as possible.

Yours sincerely.

Stames